ST. PETER'S CATHETRAL CHARLOTTETOWN

PEI

ANNUAL REPORT

FOR

THE YEAR ENDING DECEMBER 31

1 9 6 0

Prevent us, O Lord, in all our doings with thy most gracious favour, and further us with thy continual help; that in all our works, begun, continued, and ended in Thee, we may glorify thy holy Name, and finally by thy mercy obtain everlasting life; through Jesus Christ our Lord.

Amen.

MEMORIAM IN

WALTER AIDAN COTTON, C. R.

On February 21, 1960 a distinguished son of St. Peter's Cathedral, Father Walter Aidan Cotton of the Community of the Resurrection, died at Mirfield, Yorks, England.

After graduation from King's College he was ordained Deacon in 1902 and Priest in the following year. His first charge was that of the Parishes in the Eastern end of P.E.I., also at Alberton, after which he served as Curate of Old St. Luke's Cathedral, Halifax.

He then went to Mirfield to test his vocation to the Religious Life and was professed as a member of the

Community in 1911.

Most of his priestly life was spent in South Africa and for many years he taught at St.Augustine's College, Penhalonga, Khodesia. After a long period of service in the Mission Field he returned to England in 1945; and a few years before his death, with the consent of his superiors, came to P.E.I. serving the Church at George-town and afterwards at Liscomb, N.S. He had hoped to establish a Brotherhood in Nova Scotia, but this was not found possible and he returned in 1953 to the Mother House at Mirfield.

He was the author of several books and pamphlets on religious and racial subjects, but his latest book entitled "Priesthood" dealt with the subject of reunion, which was very dear to his heart. As a recognition of his services he was granted the Degree of Doctor of Divinity, honoris causa, by the University of King's College, in 1952, an honour well deserved.

He was known to us all, loved for his kindly and gentle disposition, devoted to the Missionary work of the Church, especially beloved by the natives of Rhodesia, to whom he was known as "Baba-Co-toni" and by

whom he will long be remembered.

We give thanks to God for his life and works and pray for the repose of his soul.

IN MEMORIAM

JOSEPH SHAMA

On Sunday June 5th, 1960, after a short illness Joseph Shama died in a good old age.

Coming here as a young man from Lebanon, he married Miss Annie Kays and from small beginnings established a successful grocery business.

Known for his honest and upright dealings he was acknowledged as a leader among his compatriots and though born in the Orthodox Faith accepted St. Peter's as his Church of which he was a faithful and devout member and a generous contributor to all its undertakings.

The father of a large family he is survived by five sons and four daughters and many grandchildren, who will hold him in grateful and blessed memory.

Not only has St. Peter's Cathedral Congregation lost a loyal member, but the Community of Charlotte-town has lost one of its outstanding citizens.

Rest eternal grant to him O Lord And let light perpetual shine upon him.

FRANCES HERBERTA MORRIS

On May 20th of last year after a long illness Frances Herberta Morris, widow of the late Stainforth Morris, passed to her eternal reward.

She was the daughter of Dr. John T. Jenkins and his wife Jessie, the former being a well known and highly respected physician in P.E.I.

A lifelong and faithful member of St. Peter's Cathedral, she was known and loved for her kindly disposition and readiness to help others even at great personal sacrifice.

Her many friends and relatives will hold her in affectionate remembrance for her truly Christian character and will pray that she may have peace and rest in Paradise.

INMEMORIAM

MISS EVA LILLIAN BEERS

On August 29th Miss Eva Lillian Beers passed away at an advanced age in the Prince Edward Island Hospital after a long illness. The late Miss Beers nursed in early life in this City, Summerside and the United States. During the epidemic of influenza in Charlottetown in 1918, Miss Beers gave unselfish and most effective loving service to the sick and dying, for which she was presented with a gold watch by the City.

For about twenty-five years Hiss Beers was the Matron of the Protestant Orphanage at Mount Herbert. Her efficiency and interest in her charge will not soon be forgotten by citizens nor the children of the Orphanage whom she not only loved, but cared for so long and carefully. Miss Beers was a life-long and faithful member of St. Peter's Cathedral.

GEORGE HENRY MASON

There passed away on 16th August Mr. George Henry Mason in his 78th year. For many years Mr. Mason was a faithful employee of the Department of Sewers and Water Supply of this City, and always an interested and faithful member of St. Peter's Cathedral.

GEORGE R. BRADY

Mr. George R. Brady, a son of a former sexton of St. Peter's Cathedral, died on 27th May, 1960 at the age of 70, following a long illness.

Mr. Brady was born in England and on coming to Charlottetewn with his parents became a choir boy in St. Peter's. He had a long service overseas in the first Great War with the Field Artillery, and was demobilized as a Battery Sergeant Major. In addition to the usual War Medals he was awarded the Croix de Guerre. He was employed with the Island Telephone Company for many years. On account of illness he retired on 16th November 1943 as Plant Inspector, but never regained his health. Mr. Brady was a sincere and faithful member of St. Peter's Cathedral.

ST. PETER'S CATHEDRAL ANNUAL REPORT

1960

THE RECTOR'S REPORT

The Church of God is a worshipping Community. The first and highest of all our duties as members of the Church is worship. All the busyness of guilds and societies; all the devices for raising money -sales and suppers and bazaars: yes, and all the efficiency and dedication of those who conduct them; - all these and other aspects of the machinery on the material side of parish life count for little without the assembling together of ourselves in the House of God for prayer, and praise, and sacramental union and communion with God.

As your Rector I urge upon you the primacy and supremacy of worship. The opportunity is ours to make our parish life Altar-centred. For St. Peter's is not a Sunday-go-to-meeting Church. Every day, not one day in seven, the high privilege of kneeling at God's Board is offered us. How regrettable it is that the vast majority of our three hundred Communicants never appear at the Eucharist on a week-day, and on Sundays confine their Communicating attendance to half a dozen times a year or less.

The other neglected service at St. Peter's is Evensong, where the congregations are so small week by week that even the Chapel is too large for their needs. Let us pray for the day when we shall be able to move back into the Cathedral for Evensong because the Chapel has become much to small to accommodate the worshippers.

St. Peter's was dramatically reminded of its important part in the Diocesan scheme of things when we took our part last summer in celebrating two hundred and fifty years of continuous Church life in the Diocese of Nova Scotia, which includes this Island Province. The Solemn Festal Eucharist in the Cathedral on June 22nd, when the Metropolitan Archbishop of Quebec was Celebrant, and all three Sacred Ministers were Bishops, was a truly historic occasion. All of us will be grateful to Mr. Justice H.L. Palmer, a member of our congregation, for inviting the members of the Council of the Province of Canada to meet here in Charlottetown, when their visit was "tied-in" with the local observance of the Diocesan 250th Anniversary. Judge Palmer's distinguished service to our Diocese as its Vice-Chancellor, and his active participation in the larger affairs of the Provincial and General Synods, were fittingly recognized during the year, when, at a special Convocation at King's College, Halifax, the Degree of Doctor

Rector's Report, continued.....

of Civil Law, Honoris Causa, was conferred upon him.

Canon Malone's part in the life of the parish during 1960 has been of great value to us all. His cheerful willingness to conduct or assist in the services on Sundays or weekdays alike is especially appreciated by the Rector, who for some time has been acting as Priest-in-Charge of Georgetown and Souris, holding monthly Celebrations of the Eucharist in one or other of these places.

The burden of responsibility in the leadership of the Choir has been divided between two people during 1960. Mrs. Patterson's appointment as Choir Director has freed Miss Brenton for her specialized duties as Organist. With this change, and the tightening up of rules of discipline, the work of the Choir has shown marked improvement. Another recently added group of young voices, in the persons of several 'teen aged girls, has contributed greatly to the Choir's performance. Last, but not least, and thanks to the co-operation of certain ladies of the congregation, St. Peter's Choir again has a boys section.

The Cathedral Sunday School in all its departments has had a good year. We now have eighty children on our rolls, including infants, and the Rector's Bible Class. Three new teachers have come on strength, - Mrs. Terrence Fitzgerald, Miss Ann Michael, and Mr. Arthur Peake. All our teachers are doing excellent work, and the average attendance of their pupils has been very good indeed.

We are grateful to Miss Carrie Thomson for helping to re-organize and revitalize our A.Y.P.A: branch. Their report will be found elsewhere in this booklet.

The Report of the Church Wardens has dealt with the finances and other material aspects of our parish life. Suffice it to say here that we need to be continuously conscious of our responsibility as stewards of God's gifts. A special word also to those who have allowed their envelope pledges to lapse or fall behind. Remember that "Christian living includes Christian giving"!

The women of our Guild and W.A. have aquitted themselves well, as usual. All Missionary Pledges have been met, and work assignments carried out. The Sunday School, The Choir Boy's Fund and Poor Relief have been financially aided by the Guild, which raised a very substantial sum indeed at its annual Supper and Sale.

The Rector's Report, continued.....

Meetings of the Vestry have been held regularly, and for the most part have been well attended. The Rector appreciates the co-operation of the Wardens and Vestrymen, but regrets, as we all must, the resignation, as Warden of Mr. Paul Kays because of increased pressure and responsibility in his own business. We are grateful for all that he has done for St. Peter's during his term of office, and are happy that he is continuing as our Sacristan, training and leading the loyal group of boys and young men who are our Servers. Mr. Hiram Noel consented to act as Church Warden until the end of 1960 and was appointed by the Vestry to succeed Mr. Kays. Other individuals who deserve special mention and thanks are Mr. F.S. Carbonell, who in addition to his duties as Warden has made himself responsible for printing the Cathedral Leaflet, and again this year, the Annual Report of the Cathedral. On several occasions when Mr. Carbonell could not prepare the leaflet its production was taken care of by Mrs. John C. Sutherland, to whom we are most grateful. Messrs A.E. Breedon as Vestry Clerk, and M. V. Blake as Envelope Secretary have carried out their duties in an exemplary fashion. Mr. Paul Kays and Mr. H.B. Armstrong have kindly conducted Evensong occasionally during the year, especially during the Rector's vacation.

Several improvements have taken place in the parish buildings during the year. The walls of the Sanctuary and Chancel the porch, and the Parish Hall, apart from the Guild Room, were given a fresh coat of paint. A new sink and piscina, for rinsing the Sacred Vessels used in the Eucharist has been installed in the Sacristy, replacing the worn-out unit which has given so many years! service. The expert cabinet work for this we owe to our Sexton, Mr. Barrett who will carry out further improvements during 1961 for the convenience of the Altar Guild, which needs more shelf and cupboard space. For this and other work he has done we thank Mr. Barrett. At this point it is in order to pay special tribute to Miss M.K.Holt who has given so unstintingly of her time and ability to the work of the Altar Guild, and to express our warmest appreciation to her and her able assistants for their faithful and devoted service to the Church.

A sterling silver lavabo pitcher and bowl were given to the glory of God, and in loving memory of her father George Brady by Mrs. Clarkin of Halifax.

Visiting Bishops and Priests who officiated during 1960 were the Most Rev'd.Philip Carrington, The Right Rev'd.R.H. Waterman, the Right Rev'd.W.W.Davis, the Venerable J.T.Ibbott, the Rev'd Jonathan Onyemelukwe, the Rev'd.C.W.F.Stone, the Rev'd Geoffrey Rennison and the Rev'd.M.R.Ness.

Rector's Report, Continued

The congregation contributed the sums of \$357.00 and \$100.00 respectively to the Primate's World Refugee Relief Fund and Prince Edward Island Fire Relief. These were special emergency appeals beyond and above the terms of the Combined Funds Canvass.

It remains only for your Rector to express his personal thanks for the friendly co-operation and loyal support of the Vestry and Congregation of St. Peter's during the year, and for their kindness and generosity at Christmas. May God grant us all grace to go forward in His service in this Year of our Lord Nineteen Hundred and Sixty-one.

J. R. Davies, Rector

STATISTICS

Number of Families117
Number of Individuals not in families 37
Number of Souls485
Number of Confirmed People303
Baptisms during the year 12
Marriages during the year 1
Confirmations (Number of Services) 1
Number of persons Confirmed 3
Burials 6
Celebrations of Holy Eucharist347
Sunday Services212
Week-day Services (Excluding Daily Mattins)387
Private Communions (Number of Services)
Number of Easter Communicants219
Number of Christmas Communicants208
Number of Communions made in 1960

ST. PETER'S WOMEN'S GUILD STATEMENT OF RECEIPTS AND EXPENDITURES 1 9 6 0

1 9 6 0		
RECEIPTS		
Balance, Bank of Montreal Dec.31,1959 Gross Receipts - Annual Bazaar Bank Interest	₩	1488.70 1354.08 20.27
Re-imbursement from D.C.S. for breakfast and dinner Provincial Synod		49.82
	\$	2912.87
EXPENDITURES		
To St. Peter's Sr. Woman's Auxiliary To St. Peter's Evening Branch W.A. To. St. Peter's Girls' Auxiliary To St. Peter's Junior Auxiliary To St. Peter's Little Helpers Part Payment Sunday School Telephone Poor Fund, St. Peter's Cathedral Boys Choir Fund Sunday School by Radio Gift to Sexton Altar Flower Fund St. Peter's Cathedral Girl Guides & Brownies St. Peter's Cathedral A. Y. P. A. Contribution towards Christmas Gifts Contribution to Sunset Lodge Christmas Gifts Party for Little Helpers of St. Peter's Legion Wreath Laundry & Dry Cleaning Dec. 1959-Nov. 1960 Annual Church Bazaar Expenses To St. Peter's Cathedral Sunday School Michael Bros for 50 Chairs MacDonald-Rowe, Material for tables Mr. Barrett for making tables Plants for flower beds in front of Cathedral 6 Second-Hand Girls Choir Gowns Storey Electric Co., plug in Guild Room Cost of Breakfast & Dinner, Prov. Synod Meat, for Western Fire Relief Sundry- flowers for sick, ledger, cleaning k: Balance, December 31, 1960	itchen	
balance, December 31, 1960		1743.59
	\$	2912.87

Margaret H. Malone, Treasurer.

January 16, 1961 Audited and found correct

Thomas N. Rogers.

FINANCIAL STATEMENT ST. PETER'S CATHEDRAL SENIOR W.A. Year Ending December 31, 1960

RECEIPTS		
Bank Balance, December 31, 1959 Commission on Sale of Calendars Fees & United Thank Offering from 29 members Interest on Bonds Bank Interest Received from Guild Bequest from Mrs. J.S. Morris	()	67.91 8.46 225.82 30,00 4.12 100.00 100.00
bequest from mis. v.b. Morris	\$	536,31
EXPENDITURES		
Dorcas Work To Diocesan Dorcas Secy. To Miss Harris, Treasurer Refugee Fund To Mrs. G.J.Rogers, Study Kit	\$	24.90 7.50 5.00 2.25
To Nesbitt Thompson, for Canada Savings Bond, Mrs. Morris Bequest To Miss Harris, Diocesan Treasurer Bank Balance, December 31, 1960		90.10 317.80 88.76
	4	536.31
Capital Account	4	800,00

Dorothy C. Palmer, Treasurer

January 1st, 1961 Audited and found correct, G.G.K. Peake.

FINANCIAL STATEMENT WOMAN'S AUXILIARY - EVENING BRANCH Year Ending December 31, 1960

RECEIPTS Balance on Hand December 31, 1959 Received from Guild Membership Fees Proceeds from Sale of Diocesan Times	\$	83.43 25.00 29.00 17.50
Proceeds from Sale of Calendars Thank Offering Cent-a-Week	ؿؙ	8.57 14.16 9.74 187.40

WiA. Evening Branch, continued	-	
EXPENDITURES		
Study Book Advertising Moore & MacLeod Co., Ltd S. A. MacDonalds Mrs. Harris, for Hospital Fund Mrs. Davison, for Material Gift for Refugee Purchase 8 Calendars Cent-a-week Purchase Material Sunday School by Radio Travelling Fund Coal Fund Paid Miss Ada Harris, dues Pledge Thank Offering Cent-a-week Miscellaneous Cash on Hand, December 31, 1960	à	3.25 2.25 24.26 5.36 5.00 7.50 3.54 4.00 1.00 8.00 5.00 5.00 5.80 14.16 10.74 13.75 42.29 187.40
Accumulated on Project to Date	è	255.29

Regina Korrey, Treasurer

REPURT OF THE JUNIOR AUXILIARY 1 9 6 0

Our J.A. Group of eleven girls had a fairly successful year and much credit is due to the able assistance of Mrs. Elwood Jay.

During the fall we decorated shells, made broaches, book marks and various other small articles for the Childrens' Table at the Bazaar. The children enjoyed this part of the program and looked forward to doing these handicrafts.

While it is reclized that recreation plays a very important part in any young group, and we try to fill this need, we make it a point to set aside a period of time each meeting devoted to worship.

We feel too that each child is a personality in contact with different types at J.A. and endeavour to help them to understand each other, to adapt themselves to Group activities, and to realize that in so doing they are pleasing Gcd.

St. Peter's Cathedral Annual Repor	rt - 1960	
Report of J. A., Continued FINANCIAL REPORT 1 9 6 0	1000	
RECEIPTS		
Cash on Hand 1959 Received from Guild Collections	#	10.87 10.00 1.56
	\$	22.43
EXPENDITURES		
Fees, Living Message Thank Offering Sunday School by Post Pledges Materials	\$	3.22 2.00 1.00 2.00
Cash on Hand, December 31, 1960		.87 _13.34

Respectfully submitted, Helen Jewell, Leader

22.43

REPORT OF THE GIRLS' AUXILIARY 1 9 6 0

Last September invitations to the first G.A. Meeting of the season were sent to twelve girls, resulting in the attendance of: Gladys Dickson, Anne Charlotte Kelly, Catherine Shama, Louise Ghiz, and we were very happy, a few weeks later in having Judith and Lauralyn Lewis join the Group, bringing the membership up to eight including Mrs. A.E. Breedon and myself.

The G.A. Study for the year was based on "Christmas Vocations" and was carried out in this manner: Each week during the meeting the girls would read a Chapter of their book and then one of the girls would take it home to prepare Bible references and a "quiz" for the following week. The study was very interesting and completed in the alloted time.

The special project for the year was the adoption of a 14 year old refugee boy in Germany, Jeuri Kriis and, under the direction of Mrs. Breedon assisted by members of the W.A. the girls knit an Afghan for Jeuri along with 15 diapers for his year old brother, Peter. They also donated two infant nighties, a sweater, socks and bonnet to Mrs. Davison for the Dorcas. This work was on display at the Annual G.A. Spring Festival which was held in Charlottetown in May; which opened with the Service of Holy Communion in St. Paul's Parish Church, followed by breakfast in St. Paul's Hall, continuing with the afternoon session in St. Peter's Hall.

Report of G. A., Continued.....

Under the direction of Mrs. Armstrong the girls presented a tableau based on their study for the year and was called "A Missionary Nurse in Africa"; after which the girls sang a hymn under the leadership of Mrs. B.W. Patterson.

Canon Davies held a joint service for the girls and juniors of St. Pauls and St. Peters on the World Day

of Prayer, in All Souls Chapel.
On the first Sunday of each month the girls, accompanied by their mothers, attended Corporate Communion, followed by breakfast in the Parish Hall.

Several parties were held during the year, Easter and Birthday Cards were sent to Jeuri and letters of appreciation were received from him and also from the Protestant Family Service Bureau for donations of canned goods and fruit sent at both Easter and Christmas.

The girls assisted the Guild at the Bazaar by sponsoring the Childrens' Table; the Juniors took part in this project. They also helped take care of the children at the

Little Helpers' Party in the fall.

FINANCIAL STATEMENT 1 9 6 0

RECEIPTS		
Cash on Hand, December 31, 1959 Dues and collections United Thank Offering Donation from Guild Proceeds from G.A. Table Gift of Money	⇔ ⇔ •⇔	5.80 4.30 3.00 10.00 32.00 3.35 58.45
EXPENDITURES		
Paid to D. Treasurer for dues & pledges United Thank Offering Study Kit Yarn, etc To Guild, Proceeds from table Cash on Hand, December 31, 1960	\$	9.80 3.00 .80 5.00 32.00 7.85
and Columnia.	盘	58.45

Respectfully submitted, Frances MacPherson. G. A. Leader

LITTLE HELPERS OF ST. PETER:S L 9 6 0

The Secretary called on all the mothers in the Charlottetown area during the second week of November. This year we have 84 children enrolled - from 50 families, only 4 more than last year. However, during the year we lost 19 Little Helpers because of transfers to other parishes or when they became 7 years old. Considering this large number, it is surprising we have an increase over last year.

The Annual Party was held November 9th. 45 children attended accompanied by 27 adults. The money collected from the Mite Boxes amounted to \$23.30. This was turned over to Miss A da Harris, Diocesan Treasurer. The Evening Branch of the W.A. catered for our party with Mrs. Harvey MacPherson convening. We are grateful to her and the ladies from both the Evening and Afternoon Branches who came to help.

Our thanks to the Guild for supplying the food for the Party, and to the W. A. for their donation of money that will be used to buy the Birthday Cards each Little Helper receives during the year.

Respectfully submitted, Rosemary Hill, Parochial Secretary.

SUNDAY SCHOOL FINANCIAL STATEMENT 1960

RECEIPTS		
Bank Balance, December 31, 1959 Offerings and Gifts Saunders Endowment Interest Lenten Boxes Grant from Women's Guild Bank Interest	##	11.11 171.96 23.75 74.40 100.00 3.00
Bellix IIII01050	\$	384.22
EXPENDITURES	n	
Gifts; Closing and Christmas Supplies Missions (Lenten Boxes) Bank Charges	\$	74.31 174.02 74.40 3.00 58.49
Balance on Hand Dec.31, 1960	\$	384.22

THE GIRL GUIDES

May we, Miss M. Jardine and myself, Mrs. D.M.Campbell, present the report of the Girl Guides of 1st and 3rd Charlottetown.

At present we are meeting on Tuesday evenings at St. Peter's Cathedral Hall. We have twenty-four active members ranging from eleven to fifteen years. Fourteen of these are enrolled Guides and ten are new recruits.

We had, during the year of 1960, several parties,
Thinking Day, Church Parade to St. Peter's, Fudge Sale,
Cookie Day, also visit to Public Library and several out door
hikes, and in June annual Church Parade to St. James Church.
Three of our Guides were accepted for camps outside Prince
Edward Island -

Miss Kit Lawson for Jubilee Celebration in England

Miss Nancy White to Newfoundland

Miss Judy Allen to Saskatchewan.
Our financial position is fair. We are most grateful
to the Ladies of St. Peter's Cathedral for their gift of
\$10.00 at Christmas, and at the present time we have a balance
of \$35.00.

In closing, I would like to thank Mrs. J. Rawek for her interest and help to Miss Jardine and myself, also the parents who see the girls reserve Tuesday night for Guide work, and to Mr. Barrett of St. Peter's Church Hall who sees that the hall is ready for us on Tuesday evenings, Our thanks.

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret Campbell Capt. 1st and 3rd Company

THE BROWNIES
Report to Annual General Meeting of St. Peter's
Cathedral, January, 1961

As Brown Owl of the 1st & 3rd Brownie Pack I wish to submit the following report.

Various activities were carried out during the year. There were two well attended Church Parades - one in February and one in June.

An Easter visit was paid to the Sanatorium when baskets, made by the Brownies and filled with candy, were given to each young patient.

Report of the Brownies, continued

The Brownies took part in "Cookie Day" and the Pack funds benefited to the extent of \$6.71.

The Annual Tulip Tea was held to close the meetings for the summer months and at this time Mrs. Blanchard Mahon resigned as Leader and was presented with a memento. All those who have been associated with this Pack are grateful to her for her time and efforts. A gift was also presented to Miss Kit Lawson who had been Pack Leader and who was soon leaving on her overseas tour.

At the start of the new session in September I took over the Pack and was pleased to welcome 13 new Brownies, bringing the total membership to 34. Since then 11 Brownies have progressed to Guides - nine having gained their "Wings".

At the Annual Church Hallowe'en Tea the Brownies' Funds were supplemented by the sale of fudge and candy.

This Hallowe'en many of our Brownies collected for UNICEF instead of for themselves and the handsome sum of \$31.50 was donated to this worthwhile cause.

A rousing and, I hope, enjoyable party was held just before Christmas when Mothers and Friends were present. To those who helped in any way may I extend my grateful thanks.

To the Members of St. Peter's Guild we are most indebted for the generous donation of \$10.00 to our Funds and express our appreciation for this help towards the purchase of materials for our work throughout the year.

Mrs. James Emman continues as Tawny Owl and for all her support as well as that of the two Pack Leaders, Holly Mac-Millan and Heather Black, I am most grateful.

Respectfully submitted,

Irene H.L. Craig, Brown Owl.

BROWNIE FINANCIAL STATEMENT

RECEIPTS		
Balance, December 1959	\$	20.00
Dues Donation (St. Peter's Guild)		10.00
Candy and Fudge Sale Collections		25.70 20.15
Cookie Day Sale	-	6.71
	\$	99.66

Brownies Report, Continued

EXPENDITURES Insurance and Registration Supplies (Badges, books, etc) Gifts	\$ 16.5 32.8 4.5	0
Entertainment Cash on Hand	10.2 36.1 \$ 99.6	16

St. Peter's Cathedral 2nd Charlottetown Cub Pack Annu. Report - 1960

Taking part in a total of 33 weekly meetings in the Parish Hall, the pack enjoyed an active year of cubbing. Despite the loss of three members of the Pack who moved up to Scouts, five new members were invested to swell the ranks to nine during the course of the year, the largest Pack Registration in the past two years. Outside activities during the Cub season included the Annual Boy Scout Church Parade, Boy Scout Apple Day, Provincial Boy Scout Track and Field Meet, and the Pack's Annual Fishing Trip and Picnic at Montague. Two occasions that added much enjoyment to the Pack's activities was the special Banquet put on for them at the Church Hall in April through the kindness of the Women's Auxiliary and our Christmas Party held at home with my good wife doing the catering. Although only having a small territory to work in, the Pack made an excellent showing on Apple Day, turning in a total of \$28.07 to the Scout Association. Cubs Hal Kennedy, Rowan FitzGerald and Duncan Cameron won tickets to the show for topping the Pack in this division. Hal Kennedy was also the proud winner of a third place ribbon in the "lo year old" bike race at the Provincial Sports Meet.

In closing I would like to take this opportunity to express my thanks to Mrs. E.O. Harling for her kind assistance with the Pack during the year.

Respectfully submitted T.L. FitzGerald, Cubmaster

FINANCIAL REPORT

RECEIPTS Bank Balance, December 31, 1959 Total Receips for 1960	\$ 49.75 13.81 .93
Bank Interest	\$ 64.49

Report of Cub Pack, Continued EXPENDITURES Tenderpad Badges and Instruction Books Cub Banquet Annual Fishing Trip and Picnic	#	3.65 3.18 4.50 1.40
Badges Chart and Handbook refills Christmas Party Registration Bank Balance, December 31, 1960	\$	1.80 4.25 4.50 41.21 64.49

STATEMENT OF RECEIPTS AND EXPLIDITURES FOR THE YEAR ENDING 31, DECEMBER 1960

CURRENT ACCOUNT

Bank Balance, December 31,1959 - overdraft	;	\$ 569.22	?
RECEIPTS Bal. on Hand Revenue Trust Accts, 1959 1960 Revenue, Agency Account Brecken Trust Cemetery Account Hodgson Trust Indigent Fund Saunders Trust Donations to Sunday School Account Bequests & Donations to Cemetery Account Donations (Suspense Acct) Various Purpose Rec'd from W.A. on Telephone Account Rental of Parish Hall Collections, Envelope Collections, Loose	S	1689.17 408.98 2858.57 310.45 1376.95 211.72 23.75 12.33 322.15 896.19 15.00 2.00 19195.05 787.69 \$ 28110.0	
Bank Charges Payment on Bank Loan Broadcasting Bulletins Candles Car Replacement Fund, (1959,1960) Cemetery Expenses To Eastern Trust, Cemetery Endowment Diocesan Assessment Diocesan Pledge Donations from Church Funds Purchase of Duplicator Misc. Expenses Rectory Expenses Fuel - Church Rectory Sexton Purchase Hymn & Prayer Books	₩	195.76 716.74 1000.00 120.00 91.41 133.55 400.00 730.95 100.00 3420.31 5000.00 648.00 45.00 525.52 350.50 1741.55 396.91 18.75 38.93 1430.24	
Major Improvements Donations to Protestant Family Welfare Insurance Maritime Electric Co. Postage Salaries & Honoraria Staty. & Office Expenses Keefe Drug for Sunday School		500.00 585.65 506.84 22.39 6999.50 74.34 12.33	

St. Peter's Cathedral Annual Re	port	- 1960		
Receipts & Ecpenditures, continued		•		queda
To Sunday School Various Donations from Suspense Acct Taxes Telephone Unemployment Insurance Wafers and Wine Water Rates Balance on Hand Hodgson Trust Revent Bank Balance, Close of Year 1960		47.49 496.19 217.25 199.42 51.75 68.75 48.75 19.60 586.41	\$275	540 . 78
STATEMENT OF TRUST ACC	TINUO	5		
AGENCY ACCOUNT			ш	440.04
INCOME	\$	39.06	\$	448.04
Commissions, fees, etc Paid to St. Peter's Cathedral		408.98	db —	140.04
	\$	448.04	Ψ _	448.04
TOTAL PRINCIPAL ACCOUNT	\$	12,117.6	7	
BRECKEN MEMORIAL TRU	JST			
INCOME Commiss ions, fees, etc. Paid to St. Peter's Cathedral	\$ \$	197.92 2858.57 3056.49	÷	3056.49
TOTAL PRINCIPAL ACCOUNT	\$	63,567.9	95	
HODGSON TRUST				
			\$6	1631.31
INCOME Commissions, fees, etc. Paid to St. Peter's Cathedral	P	254.36 1357.35		. '1
Paid to St. Peter's Cathedral Bal. on Hand		. 19.60		
Doll . Oli lidali	\$	1631.31	dh,	1631.31
TOTAL PRINCIPAL ACCOUNT	\$	25,965.	18	
CEMETERY ENDOWMENT	FUNI)		
TMOOME			\$	327.06
INCOME Commissions, fees, etc.	\$	16.61		
Paid to St. Peter's Cathedral	\$	$\frac{310.45}{327.06}$	\$	327.06
TOTAL PRINCIPAL ACCOUNT	\$	7,879.0	2	

St. Peter's Cathedral Annual Report - 1960

INDIGENT FUND

INCOME Commissions, fees, etc.	÷	11.14	\$ 222.86
Paid to St. Peter's Cathedral	\$	211.72 222.86	\$ 222486
TOTAL PRINCIPAL ACCOUNT	\$	4350.15	
KATHERINE SAUNDERS B	EQUES	r	
INCOME Commissions, fees, etc. Paid to St. Peter's Cathedral	\$	1.25	\$ 25.00
raid to St. Peter's Cathedral	\$	23.75	\$ 25.00
TOTAL PRINCIPAL ACCOUNT	çè	500 00	

LIST OF BEQUESTS

Cemetery Endowments:- Mr. & Mrs. A.A.Alley 100.00 Beers Estate 100.00 SPECIAL ENDOWMENTS Mr. & Mrs.F.P.Carvell 70.00 Miss Alexandria Coles 100.00 Miss Mae Terlizzick- Miss Mercy Coles 150.00 Invested in organ W. L. Cotton 100.00 \$5,257.73 Mrs. W. L. Cotton 200.00 Miss Rosa DesBrisay 100.00 Miss Lily Fairclough 100.00 Gallagher Estate 100.00	Cathedral Endowments:- George Bagnali Mrs. E.M. Ball Mrs. Elizabeth Batt Mrs. Mercy Coles Mrs. W. L. Cotton Mrs. Walter DeBlois Miss Kosa DesBrisay Miss Jessie Easton John & Jas. Easton John & Jas. Easton Miss Matilda Easton F.R.Foster Mrs.C.C.Gardiner Miss Blanche Haviland James B. Hegan Miss Emily Hobkirk Miss E.J.Hodgson Miss Fanny Jenkins H.E.J.Lewis Mrs.B.F.Longworth Mrs. F.Gane Morris Mrs. James Palmer Mrs. James Palmer Mrs. Jane L.Robinson Rev. Canon Simpson Mrs. James Simpson Mrs. James Simpson Mrs. Jessie Simpson Mrs.L.K.Thiele J.J.Waddell H.Pope Walsh Hon. G. D. DeBlois Sundry Persons	5000.00 100.00 3850.00 100.00 200.00 150.00 200.00 6500.00 500.00 1500.00 200.00 1000.00 250.00 100.00 150.00	Cemetery Endowments Mrs. Robt. Harris E.H.Haviland Mrs.J.B.Hegan Mrs. Geo. Hodgson Robt. & Jessie Hogg Miss Fanny Jenkins Walter Lowe Mrs. Robt. May Margaret J. and Rosa Mitchell W.A.O.Morson A.P.G.McDonald Miss Beatrice MacKinnon Robinson Estate Rev. Canon Simpson Mrs. Jas. Simpson Mrs. Spink H.S.Stewart C.L.Strickland A.T.Vinnicombe H. W. Vinnicombe H. W. Vinnicombe N. W. Waller Mrs. L.W.Watson Mr. J. Brady Mr. R. Diamond Mrs. R. Diamond Mrs. R. Diamond Mrs. F. Reid Mr. E. A. Foster Mr. J.O.Hyndman	Cont'd:
	Mr. & Mrs. A.A.Alley Beers Estate Mr. & Mrs.F.P.Carvell Miss Alexandria Coles Miss Mercy Coles W. L. Cotton Mrs. W. L. Cotton Miss Rosa DesBrisay Miss Lily Fairclough	100.00 70.00 100.00 150.00 100.00 200.00 100.00	Miss Mae Terlizzich Invested in organ \$5,257.73 Mrs. A.V.Saunders- For Sunday Schoo	n

ENVELUPE MOLDERS

Acorn, Mrs. Claudia Acorn, Miss Claudia Jane Acorn, Mr. & Mrs. Edgar Acorn, Mr. Harry Acorn, Mrs. Keith Acorn, Mr. R.F. Acorn, Mrs. R.F. Acorn, Mr. & Mrs. R.S. Armstrong, Mr. & Mrs. H.B. Armstrong, Michael Barrett, Mr. & Mrs. Golden Binns, Charles Binns, Mrs. Lillian Blake, Mr. & Mrs. M.V. Brady, Mrs. J.A. Breedon, Mr. & Mrs. A.E. Breedon, Beverly Breedon, Sterling Brenton, Miss Suzanne Burt, Mr. & Mrs. H. Brown, Mrs. Lois Callaghan, Mrs. E. Cameron, Mr. & Mrs. A.D. Campbell, Mr. & Mrs. J.O.C. Carbonell, Mr. & Mrs. F.S. Carbonell, Edith Clements, Miss Helen Collier, Mr. E. Cosh, Mrs. A.B. Cotton, Miss Margaret Cotton, Mr. & Mrs. R.L. Cotton, Mr. & Mrs. W.E. Davies, Rev. Canon J.R. Davies, Mrs. J.R. Davies, Peter Davison, Mrs. Lyman Dickson, Mr. & Mrs. A.S. Dow, Mr. George Dow, Miss Georgetti Easton, Miss Maria Farrar, Mr. Warren Fitzgerald, Mrs. Flo. Fitzgerald, Mr. & Mrs. T. Foster, Mr. & Mrs. Bert Foster, Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Foster, Mrs. Olive Fraser, Mr. & Mrs. J.R. Fry, Mrs. H. Garrett, Mrs. Tess Ghiz, Mr. & Mrs. A.

Gillis, Mr. Harry Gillis, Mrs. Sarah Griffith, Mrs. H.
Harling, Mr. & Mrs. E.
Harris, Mrs. J. E.
Hegan, Miss Janet Hegan, Mr. Richard Hill, Mrs. D.H. Hogg, Dr. & Mrs. W.G. Hogg, Mrs. W.G. Hyndman, Maj. The Hon.F.W. & Mrs. Hyndman, Mr. & Mrs. R.E. Hyndman, Mrs. W.E. Innes, Mr. & Mrs. R. Jenkins, Mr. & Mrs. F.S. Kays, Mr. Emanuel Kays, Mr. & Mrs. E.N. Kays, Mr. & Mrs. F.N. Kays, Mr. George Kays, Miss Gladys Kays, Mr. James Kays, Miss Lillian Kays, Mr. Louis Kays, Miss Mary Kays, Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas Kays, Mr. & Mrs. Paul Kays, Mr. Peter Kays, Mr. S.N. Kelly, Dr. & Mrs. H.H. Korrey, Mr. & Mrs. Eugene Korrey, Miss Janet Korrey, Miss Joan Korrey, Mr. & Mrs. S. Lambrose, Mr. & Mrs. Fred. Larter, Mr. & Mrs. G.S.M. Malone, Rev. Canon E. M. Malone, Mrs. E. M. Mamy, Mr. Charles Mamy, Mr. David Mamy, Miss Eileen Michael, Mr. & Mrs. Charles Michael, Miss Dorothy Michael, Mr. & Mrs. Edward Michael, Mr. & Mrs. Frank Michael, Mr. & Mrs. George Michael, Mr. John Michael, Mr. & Mrs. Michael Michael, Mr. Thomas Michael, Mr. & Mrs. Wilfred Monroe, Miss Beulah

Envelope Holders, continued... Moore, Miss Amy Morris, Mr. & Mrs. John Moses, Mr. Anthony Murray, Mr. & Mrs. Blythe MacDonald, Mr. & Mrs. K. MacDonald, Mr. & Mrs. S MacInnis, Mrs. John McKarris, Mr. & Mrs. Charles McKarris, Mr. & Mrs. M McKarris, Mr. & Mrs. N. McKarris, Mr. Robert McKarris, Mr. Victor MacKinnon, Miss B. MacLean, Mr. Arthur MacLean, Mrs. Jean Macmillan, Mr. & Mrs. A.G. Macmillan, Miss W.A. MacNutt, Major T.E. & Mrs. Macherson, Mr. & Mrs. H. Orford, Mr. & Mrs. C. Orford, Miss S. Owen, Miss M.A. Palmer, Judge H.L. & Mrs Paton, Lt.Col J.R. & Mrs Patterson, Mr. & Mrs. Bert Peake, Col. A.H. & Mrs. Peake, Mrs. A.G. Peake, Brig. G.G.K. & Mrs. Peake, Mr. & Mrs. J.B. Peake, Mr. & Mrs. Ralph Pickard, Mr. & Mrs. H. Pickard, Mr. & Mrs. J. Rattray, Mrs. F. Reid, Miss Betty Reid, Mr. Clarence Reid, Mrs. Frank Reid, Mr. George Reid, Mr. John Richards, Mr. & Mrs. K. Rogers, Mrs. Geo. Sr. Rogers, Mr. & Mrs. Geo Rogers, Mr. & Mrs. T.N. Ross, George Ross, Miss Marion Ross, Mrs. Howard Sear, Mr. & Mrs. H.L. Sr. Sear, Mr. & Mrs. H.L. Jr. Shama, Mr. & Mrs. Harry Shama, Mr. Peter Shama, Mr. & Mrs. Wm. Sherren, Mr. & Mrs. G.E. Sherren, Mr. & Mrs. R. Sherren, Mr. & Mrs. L.

Sherren, Mr. & Mrs. Louis Simpson, Mrs. H.M. Simpson, Mr. H.H. Simpson, Mrs. H.H. Simpson, Ritchie Simpson, Andrea Simpson, Janet Simpson, James Smith, Mr. & Mrs. Don Smith, Mrs. H.H. Smith, Mrs. W.A. Sterns, Mr. & Mrs. W. Stewart, Mr. K.B. Sutherland, Mrs. J.C. Taweel, Mr. Abdullah Taweel, Mr. & Mrs. Emile Taweel, Miss Helen Taweel, Mr. & Mrs. N. Taweel, Mr. Peter Taweel, Mr. Paul Taweel, Mr. Solomon Tawil, Mr. S. Tawil, Mr. & Mrs. Said Vessey, Mr. & Mrs. Geo Vessey, Mr. R. Edgar Walker, Mrs. Priscilla Weatherbie, Mr. Albert Weatherbie, Mr. Frank Weatherbie, Mr. & Mrs. Jos. Williams, Mr. J.A. Williams, Mr. P. Williams, Mr. Victor Wright, Mr. Gordon Young, Miss Laura Jewell, Mrs. A. Kays, Mr. Gabriel Noel, Mr. & Mrs. H. Webster, Mrs. Gertie Mason, Mr. Clarence

MEMORIAL ENVELOPES

Acorn
Easton
Harris
Hegan
Hyndman
Gillis
Malone
Peters and Saunders
Smith
Rankin
Vinnicombe
Warburton

KINDRED & AFFINITY

MY FAMILY

THE HOLY CATHOLIC CHURCH
The People of God in All the World

THE CHURCH OF ENGLAND
The Church in Wales-Church of Ireland-Episcopal Church in Scotland

The Protestant Episcopal Church in the United States-The Church of India, Pakistan Burma and Ceylon-The Church of the Province of South Africa-The Anglian Church of Canada-The Church of England in Australia and Tasmania-The Church of the Province of New Zealand- The Church of the Province of the West Indies-The Holy Catholic Church in China- The Japan Holy Catholic Church-The Church of the Province of West Africa-The Church of the Province of Central Africa
The Jerusalem Archbishopric-Extra Provincial Areas & Dioceses: East Africa, South America, and Falkland Islands, North & Central Europe Bermuda, Borneo, Gibraltor, Hong Kong,

Korea, Madagascar, Mauritius
Singapore

THE ANGLICAN COMMUNION

MY PROVINCE
My Archbishop, Metropolitan
or Presiding Bishop

MY DIOCESE My Bishop My Confirmation

MY PARISH My Parish Priest My Baptism

M E
A Member of Christ
The Child of God
An Inheritor of the Kingdom of Heaven